

Sheboygan County, Wisconsin

508 New York Avenue P: (920) 459-3060

Sheboygan, WI 53081-4126 P: (920) 459-3822

August 19, 2019

Dear Property Owner and/or Current Resident:

You are invited to an open house to learn more and provide input about an upcoming project in your neighborhood.

Sheboygan County will be reconstructing CTH PP/Indiana Avenue from 24th Street west to approximately Esslingen Park. The project will likely consist of reducing the available automobile travel lanes from 4 down to 2 to correspond to the rest of the corridor that stretches from the lakefront to the City of Sheboygan Falls. A multi-use pathway (i.e. bicycles and pedestrians), lighting, intersection improvements, and storm sewer will also be part of the project.

Since the project is still in the early design phase, we would like to hear your suggestions and concerns, and to answer your questions at an open house. Staff from Sheboygan County and the consultant performing the design will be on hand to discuss the project in-person. We are anticipating a 2022 construction schedule at this time, though that can change as we get further into design. Details are as follows:

Monday, September 16th
4:00 – 6:00 PM
UW-Extension, Room 5022
5 University Drive, Sheboygan, WI 53081

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Aaron Brault <u>aaron.brault@sheboygancounty.com</u>, 920-459-3060, or Greg Schnell@sheboygancounty.com, 920-459-3822.

Sincerely,

Aaron Brault

Planning & Conservation Director

reg Schnell

Transportation Director